WACCRA Board Meeting DRAFT
April 9, 2021
Via Zoom

Attendees:  
Board: Nickie Askov, Rick Baugh, Orin Brustad, Carlos Caguiat, Cassandra Carothers, Monica Clement, Donna Kristaponis, Judy Love, Natalie Siegel

Officers and Committee Chairs: Allan Affleck, Task Force Chair, Jim Crim, Treasurer, Susan Dillon, Membership Chair

CCRC Coordinators:  Robert Pringle, Barry Witham

Guests: Elizabeth Fullinwider
President Donna Kristaponis called the meeting to order at 10 AM.
• Minutes:  The minutes from the March 12, 2021 meeting were approved by consent.
• Treasurer’s Report for February:  The report was approved by consent.  
In response to a question about the affiliated organizations in the budget, it was explained that Senior Lobby, Senior Lobby Conference, and NaCCRA are supported by WACCRA.  Donna will follow up on getting WACCRA and the Consumer Guide included on NaCCRA’s website since we are paying dues to that organization.  Similarly Rick will follow up with the Senior Lobby.
A question was also raised about paying bank charges.  Jim explained that deposits of the first 200 checks/month are free, but $.35 is charged for each check thereafter.  Jim will follow up on how to eliminate that charge.
OLD BUSINESS:

• Membership Update: Susan Dillon reported that she does not have updated membership information.  Nicole has again fallen behind on data entry yielding an incomplete report.  Over 900 memberships have been received but not yet recorded.  (Parkshore was commended for the increase in membership.)  Donna will follow up as to why Nicole is not moving ahead in entering the data.
• Website Enhancement:  Monica reported that she and Put Barber are in the final stages of incorporating revisions.  The revised website will be sent to Rick and Yvonne (webmaster).  Monica and Put were commended for their outstanding work.
• Initiating Commitment to CCRC Practices:  Donna expressed concern that some Resident Council presidents claim to have never seen the document.  In a few cases that person did receive it, and in other cases the executive director may not have shared it.  Training for Resident Councils (with their executive directors) is needed in implementing the techniques and practices, perhaps by creating a simplified video which would be generic, not specific to any one location as in the one created at Horizon House.  Donna will follow up with LeadingAge WA in setting up a schedule of presentations at each CCRC including a simplified video.  Rick recommended that WACCRA keep a good log of the events in the event that legislation is pursued in the future.
• Long-Term Financials Task Force:  Rick reported that the task force decided to focus on one of the four priorities in developing a template: Disaster recovery.  The task force will be determining what data will be needed to answer this question and how the data will be obtained.  
• Financial Standards Task Force:  Allan reported that SB 5010, which bans the use of credit scores to set insurance rates, has died in the legislature.  Donna added that the Insurance Commissioner found a work-around by issuing an emergency rule that bans the use of credit scores in determining insurance rates for three years.  
• Legislative Update:  Donna provided an update on relevant current legislation in two separate e-mailings.  She noted that the Ombuds budget was well funded.
• Presidents’ Roundtable Update:  Rick reported that the next meeting will be held on June 4.  Donna asked Rick and Nickie, coordinators, to determine what each CCRC is doing about implementing the Commitment to CCRC Practices.  
• 3rd Edition to the Consumer Guide:  Rick reported that the revisions to the document are almost complete including that all 23 CCRCs have signed the Commitment to CCRC Practices.  He also volunteered to follow up so that the Consumer Guide would appear on the NaCCRA and Senior Lobby websites.

• An update on the situation at Emerald Heights: Board members who live there provided an update.  A discussion ensued as to whether or not WACCRA ought to intervene with the Resident Council whose chair seems unwilling
 to act.  (Residents have been told that they are acting on this.)  The motion to intervene was withdrawn after this discussion concluding that intervention would not be following the Commitment to CCRC Practices.  The situation at Emerald Heights is considered to be a test case for how to move ahead, possibly with legislation, to prevent violations of the signed document in the future.
NEW BUSINESS

• Transforming Age violation:  Information about the acquisition of the Gardens at Juanita by Transforming Age (management company of Parkshore and Skyline) was shared.  Again it appears that the Commitment to CCRC Practices was not followed as residents were not consulted or informed as their entrance fees were used for this purpose.

• Organizational membership category:  Currently some CCRCs donate funds annually from their Residents’ Association budgets to WACCRA.  Board members discussed the possibility of creating organizational membership categories which is permitted by the bylaws.  (It is possible that organizations other than CCRCs might want to donate to WACCRA also.)  A task force chaired by Judy Love, with Monica, Orin, Susan, and Jim, will be considering this possibility.  
• Future News-Mail topics:  Monica suggested that future topics could include reports on legislation (at the completion of the legislative session), membership numbers, and the progress of the Long-term Financials Task Force.
• Items from the Board:  Rick will send the IT Technology Plan for WACCRA to board members.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:02. Next meeting is May 14, 10:00-12:00, by Zoom.
Respectfully submitted:  Nickie Askov, Secretary

�What is reported under the Treasurer’s Report is correct.  I’m handling NaCCRA, and Rick is contacting Senior Lobby.


�Slow, not unwilling





